Council Meeting
November 17, 2020
6:00 p.m.
REMOTE MEETING- The regular council meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Mayor Willey. C.M.
Dodd, C.M. Milanowski, C.M. Henderson, and C.M. McRoberts were present. Mayor Willey and
Clerk/Treasurer Oster were present. C.M. Cox was absent. There was 1 citizen present.

A motion was made by C.M. Milanowski and seconded by C.M. McRoberts approve the agenda with the
Lewis County Jail Bed Contract tabled until the next meeting. Motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made by C.M. Henderson and seconded by Dodd to approve the minutes from the Special
Meeting on November 2, 2020 and the Regular Council Meeting on November 3, 2020. Motion passed
unanimously.

A motion was made by C.M. Milanowski and seconded by C.M. Dodd to approve Blanket Voucher
#202022 for Claim #'s 19678-19694 in the amount of $27,625.67 and Payroll #'s 19677 in the amount of
$1,000.00 for a Grand Total of $28,625.67. Motion passed unanimously.

There were no purchase orders

A motion was made by C.M. Henderson and seconded by C.M. Dodd to approve the Utility Bill
adjustment for Acct# 1436.1 in the amount of $80.32. Motion passed unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS
A motion was made by C.M. McRoberts and seconded by C.M. Henderson to approve Resolution #258-

Property Tax Levy. Motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made by C.M. Dodd and seconded by C.M. Milanowski to allow the Mayor to sign the
Interlocal Agreement with Lewis County Emergency Management. Motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made by C.M. Dodd and seconded by C.M. Henderson to follow the mandates from
Governor Jay Inslee and close Town Hall through at least Dec. 14, 2020. Motion passed unanimousty.

Mayor Willey informed the council that the County Commissioners are holding a Legislative round table
on De. 12 and they are looking for topics or ideas to discuss. The meeting is open to anyone for
attendance if they would like to do so.

COUNCIL TIME
C.M. Milanowski wished everyone a Happy Thanksgiving.

Clerk/Treasurer Oster informed the council there had been recommendations to rename Veteran’s
Memorial Park in memory of Bonnie Montgomery. She wanted council to know that in the Spring she
would like to get a group together and place a bench or something at the park in Bonnie’s memory.

Mayor Willey wished everyone a Happy Thanksgiving.

ADJOURN
A motion was made by C.M. Dodd and seconded by C.M. McRoberts to adjourn at 6:12 p.m. Motion

passed unanimously.



